
City Council – Action Request Form 
 

Date: August 1, 2018 

To: The City Manager 

From: 
Angela I. Carmon, City Attorney  

Jerry Bates, Purchasing Director 

Council Action Requested:  

 

Adoption of a Resolution Amending the City’s Policy Implementing the Federal Uniform Guidance 

Procurements Requirements  
 

Strategic Focus Area: Service Excellence  

Strategic Objective: No 

Strategic Plan Action Item: No 

Key Work Item: No 

Summary of Information:  

  

On June 18, 2018, the Winston-Salem City Council adopted the required policy implementing 

the federal uniform procurement requirements and the conflicts of interest and gift policy 

necessary to comply with the recently enacted federal uniform procurement standards codified 

in 2 C.F.R. 200 applicable to local governments that receive federal financial assistance, both 

grants and loans. After the adoption of said policy, the federal government increased the micro-

purchase threshold from $3,500 to $10,000 and the simplified acquisition threshold from 

$150,000 to $250,000. The attached resolution and policy implement those changes. Both are 

recommended for your approval.  

 
 

 

Committee Action: 
 

Committee CD/H/GG 8/14/18 Action Approval 

For Unanimous Against  

Remarks: 

 

 


